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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

What a great Student Activities Night! The
two representatives from the Internal Revenue
Service gave a really interesting presentation. The
students that attended seemed very interested in the
meeting, the presentations by all the panelists, and
especially by the pizza. We all enjoyed ourselves
at Da Vinci’s. It was a great opportunity for some
one on one with some of the students. There were
nine regular members in attendance who each
contributed $10.00 for the meal. The bill came to
approximately $140.00 so if each regular member
who was not able to attend would contribute $5.00
we would break even. Thank you in advance for
your cooperation. This is a professional society,
and, as such, no one will be billed.

April is here and with it comes a new slate
of officers. Time to turn a new leaf. 1t is
important that the membership show support by
attending this meeting
in order to officially
vote them in. Every
member is important.
Unless we have a
quorum, the election
cannot be held.

It is hard to
believe that the year is
almost over. I feel like
I have made some good friends. People that
actually understand the trials of our kind of work.
I look forward to continued involvement with the
organization and supporting our new President. See
you in April.

Kathy Strum
President

REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING

DATE: Thursday, April 8, 1993
TIME: 5:00 PM Board Meeting
5:30 PM Networking
6:00 PM Business Meeting
6:15 PM Dinner
7:00 PM Program
PLACE: Lucullan’s Restaurant

400 Main Street, Ames

MENU/COST: Order off the Menu
RESERVATIONS/ Judy Farthing, Hospitality
GUEST NAMES: Ames  233-2784 Work
Nevada 382-6596 Work
Nevada 382-2583 Home

DEADLINE: Noon, Tuesday
April 6, 1993

PROGRAM: Domestic Violence
Rhonda Lovell
ACCESS

OUR SPEAKER

Rhonda Lovell is the Program Coordinator for
ACCESS here in Ames. ACCESS stands for the
Assault Care Center Extending Shelter and Support.
She works with survivors of rape, battery and
incest. Rhonda will be speaking on domestic
violence and the services offered by the Center.
Join us for a very informative and interesting
evening.

ASWA = SUCCESS




1993 - 1994 NOMINATIONS

The Nominating Committee composed of
Kate Mulder (Chair) representing the Board and
Nancy Campbell and Judy Farthing elected by the
membership at the February membership meeting
present the following slate of officers and directors
for the 1993-1994 fiscal year:

Officers:
President Kim Supercynski, CPA
Vice President Nancy Campbell, CMA

Secretary Deb Gould
Treasurer Kate Mulder
Directors:
Membership
Chair Judy Farthing

Program Chair Joan Rost, CPA
Bulletin Chair Jodi Adams-Hein

Immediate Past
President Kathy Strum, CPA
Elections will be held at the April membership

meeting.

PUBLIC SERVICE PROJECTS

Thirteen members and guests answered
telephones on Saturday, March 20, 1993, for several
hours during Iowa Public Broadcasting System’s annual
fundraising festival. It was lots of fun and we got great
publicity for our Chapter. President Kathy Strum’s two
daughters wore their T-shirts and we even sold one to the
emcee. This is a very worthwhile project, takes very
little time and gets our Chapter excellent publicity. I
personally hope that we do this project every year.

Don’t forget that we are also committed to
delivering Meals on Wheels in Ames on the second
Saturday of each month. If you have signed up already
and don’t remember when it’s your turn, give Kim
Supercynski a call. She has the list. She is still in need
of several volunteers. It takes less than one hour.

Thank you to all the members who participated
in both projects. And thank you to those to brought
guests for the telethon.

SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE

Two finalists were selected from the five applications
received for our Chapter Scholarship. Both finalists were
at the Joint Meeting with the Accounting Club held March
18, 1993. If you did not get a chance to visit with them
or attend the meeting, here is some information about
each of them.

Jeannie Marcus attends Iowa State University. She has
a 3.07/4.00 grade point average and is planning to pursue
a career in public accounting. She is a member of the
Accounting Club, United Way (the ISU campus group),
and an officer in her Sorority.

Jennifer Schmidt also attends Iowa State University. She
has a 3.50/4.00 grade point average. Jennifer is currently
the Treasurer of the Accounting Club and a member of
the ISU Humane Society and Alpha Kappa Psi.

At our April meeting, we, as a Chapter, need to select
one of these finalists to receive the scholarship. We will
then notify the recipient and award the scholarship at the
May meeting.

Scholarship Committee
Kate Mulder, Jan Duffy
and Beverly Wandling

"Ma! I just met this new guy. He’s not good-looking
or anything but he’s an accountant.”

PRESIDENT:

Kathleen L. Strum, CPA
Hertz Associates Ltd.
P.O. Box 500

Nevada, lowa 50201
Home: (515) 382-4853
Work: (515) 382-6596
Fax: (515) 382-3762
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Karen E. Jacobson, CPA
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424 Main Street

Ames, lowa 50010
Home: (515) 733-2660
Work: (515) 232-2714
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Ames Chapter No. 158
American Society of Women Accountants
Board of Directors Meeting
February 25, 1993

CALL TO ORDER: The regular monthly meeting of the board of directors, Ames Chapter, was
brought to order at 11:50 a.m. on Thursday, February 25, 1993 at Lucullans Restaurant in Ames, Iowa,
President Kathleen Strum presiding.

QUORUM: A quorum was present.

ATTENDANCE: The following board members were in attendance: Kathy Strum, Karen Jacobson,
Kate Mulder, Nancy Campbell, and Deb Gould.

BUSINESS:

Karen Jacobson made a motion to approve the January Board and Membership Minutes. Deb Gould
seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: As of February 25, 1993, there was $1,212.79 in the checking account of which
$941.92 was from T-shirt sales, leaving actual Chapter funds in the checking account at $270.87. The
savings account balance as of January 31, 1993 was $256.39. The report was placed on file for audit.
Administrative Reporting: No report.

Bulletin: Karen Jacobson reported that she has enough sponsors for the Bulletin for this time.
Bylaws: No report.

Education & Iegislation: No report.

Hospitality: No report.

Member Relations: No report.

Membership: No report.

Program: No report.

Public Relations: No report.

Publicity: No report.

Student Activities: No report.

Scholarship: No report.

OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS: A nominating committee to elect officers for fiscal year 1993-1994 was approved.
Kate Mulder and Nancy Campbell were nominated for the committee.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next board meeting is March 18, 1993.

ADJOURNMENT: The motion was made by Nancy Campbell to adjourn the board meeting with Kate
Mulder seconding the motion. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah Gould, Secretary

Ames Chapter No. 158
American Society of Women Accountants
Membership Meeting
February 25, 1993

CALL TO ORDER: The February meeting of the Ames Chapter No. 158 of the American Society
of Women Accountants was called to order at approximately 12:05 p.m. on February 25, 1993 at




Lucullans Restaurant, President Kathleen Strum presiding.

QUORUM: A quorum was present.

ATTENDANCE: There were 14 members and 4 guests in attendance.

PROGRAM: Karen Jacobson visited about Mentoring Programs.

BUSINESS: Jan Duffy made the motion to approve the October 8, 1992 and January 14, 1993 as
printed in the bulletin. Stephanie Fox seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: At the end of January there was $1212.79 in the checking account of which
$941.92 was from T-Shirt sales, leaving actual chapter funds of $270.87 in the checking account. The
savings account balance as of January 31, 1993 was $256.39. The report will be placed on file for
audit.

Committee Reports:

Administrative Reporting: No report.

Bulletin: Karen Jacobson reported that she has enough sponsers at this time. Deadline for the next
bulletin is March 19, 1993.

Bylaws: No report.

Member Relations: Networking luncheons will now be on the fourth Thursday of the month.
Membership: No report.

Public Relations: IPBTV Telethon is March 20. We have enough volunteers at this time.
Publicity: No report.

Student Activities: The March 18, 1993 membership meeting will be held with the ISU Accounting
Club. The program will be on IRS Fraud. It was suggested that we take the Accounting Club to
daVinci’s for pizza after the meeting with the cost being divided between ASWA members. Kate
Mulder made the motion to approve with Cindy Wilson seconding the motion and the motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS: We still have lots of T-Shirts left to sell. Scholarship applications are now
available. :

NEW BUSINESS: A nominating committee to elect officers for fiscal year 1993-1994 was approved.
Judy Farthing and Nancy Campbell were nominated for the committee.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next membership meeting will be March 18, 1993.

ADJOURNMENT: Nancy Campbell made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Jan Duffy seconded
the motion and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah Gould, Secretary

Ames Chapter No. 158
American Society of Women Accountants

Board of Directors Meeting
March 18, 1993

CALL TO ORDER: The regular monthly meeting of the board of directors, Ames Chapter, was
brought to order at approximately 5:09 p.m. on Thursday, March 18, 1993, in Carver Hall at Iowa
State University, Ames, Iowa, President Kathleen Strum presiding.

QUORUM: A quorum was present.

ATTENDANCE: The following board members were in attendance: Kathy Strum, Karen Jacobson,
Kate Mulder, Beverly Wandling, and Deb Gould.




BUSINESS:

Treasurer’s Report: At the end of February 1993, there was $1,217.56 in the checking account of
which $941.92 was from T-Shirt sales, leaving actual funds balance in the chapter account at $275.64
The savings account balance is $256.39. The report was placed on file for audit.

Administrative Reporting: No report.

Bulletin: Need two more sponsers for this fiscal year.

Bylaws: No report.

Education & ILegislation: No report.

Hospitality: No report.

Member Relations: No report.

Membership: No report.

Program: No report.

Public Relations: No report.

Publicity: No report.

Student Activities: No report.

Scholarship: Two finalists have been chosen for recipients of a scholarship award. They are members
of the ISU Accounting Club.

OLD BUSINESS: Karen Jacobson made the motion to approve the February 25, 1993 board minutes
as corrected. Kate Mulder seconded the motion and the motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS: Stephanie Fox submitted her letter of resignation from our chapter.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next board meeting is April 8, 1993. The networking luncheon is
scheduled for Thursday, March 25, 1993 at Hickory Park in Ames.

ADJOURNMENT: The motion was made by Beverly Wandling to adjourn the board meeting with
Karen Jacobson seconding the motion. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah J. Gould, Secretary

MEMBER NEWS MEMBERSHIP

Congratulations, Joan Rost, for passing the CPA
exam.  Congratulations, Kate Mulder, for
conditioning the CPA exam by passing three of
four parts. Ladies, a job well done! Good luck
to you, Kate, on part 4.

Jodi-Adams Hein graduated from ISU this past
December with a major in Accounting.
Congratulations to you, too, Jodi.

Members - if you have information to share
about yourself, your family or your career, just
let the Bulletin Chair know. This helps us keep
in touch with each other.

Director and Membership Chair Stephanie Fox
recently resigned as a member from our
Chapter. Until the new Board is elected and
installed, anyone needing membership
information should contact either President
Kathy Strum or Bulletin Chair Karen Jacobson.
Telephone numbers and addresses are at the
bottom of page two of this Bulletin. Thank
you, Stephanie, for all your past efforts.

HURRAY
FOR
SPRING!
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
DATE EVENT
April 8, 1993 Board and Membership Meetings
Election of Officers and Directors

April 22, 1993 Networking Luncheon

May 13, 1993 Board and Membership Meetings

May 27, 1993 Networking Luncheon

June 4-6, 1993 Prairie States Conference, Springfield, MO

DEADLINE FOR THE MAY BULLETIN IS APRIL 23, 1993




